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This bill requires a candidate for the office of coroner to provide
evidence of completion of a certification to do death
investigations when filing a declaration of candidacy.

Currently, $1,000 of a coroner's salary is payable only upon
completion of 20 hours of classroom instruction per calendar year.
This bill applies this salary condition not only to coroners but
also to deputy coroners and assistants.

This bill repeals a provision of law allowing the coroner in any
county not having a charter form of government to, upon approval of
the county commission, receive additional compensation in any month
during which more than three investigations are performed.

Criteria for the required 20 hours of classroom instruction are
provided in the bill.

The bill provides that, when the office of sheriff is vacant and
the coroner becomes the acting sheriff, if the previous sheriff is
no longer receiving a salary, the coroner can be paid, in addition
to the coroner's salary, the difference between the salaries of the
sheriff and coroner.

Currently, a $1 fee is collected for every death certificate issued
in the State and credited to a fund to be used by the Missouri
Coroners' and Medical Examiners' Association for trainings,
equipment, and supplies. Any amount remaining in the fund over
$500,000 reverts to the credit of general revenue. This bill
allows these funds to be used to reimburse coroners' offices for
expenses incurred for training attendance. At least $150,000 must
be designated annually for the above-stated purposes. A
professional association of the county coroners of Missouri can
establish a grant program with money remaining in the fund that can
be used to assist coroners' offices, in an amount up to $5,000
annually per office, with costs associated with investigative tools
and equipment; construction, maintenance, or repair of office or
forensic laboratory space; and the discharge of death investigation
responsibilities. No money remaining in this fund will revert to
the credit of general revenue.

This bill repeals provisions related to the Coroner Standards and
Training Commission, as provided in the bill.


